
 

St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish:  402-455-1289  saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org 
    8200 North 30th Street, Omaha, NE 68112       (Closed Friday, July 4) 
    Office hours:  Tuesday through Friday,  9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. (Closed Mondays) 

• Fr. Damien J. Cook, Pastor                 email:   djcook@archomaha.org 
• Deacon George Butterfield               email:   gebutterfield@archomaha.org 
• Deacon Brendan Kelly                   email:   bmkelly@archomaha.org 

• Mary Ramm, Secretary                                 email:   meramm@archomaha.org 
• Ted Snoddy, Business Manager           email:  trsnoddy@archomaha.org 
• Sandy Leininger, Website/Database        email:   srleininger@archomaha.org 

            

St. Philip Neri Catholic School: 402-315-3500  spnschoolomaha.com  8202 North 31st Street, Omaha, NE 68112 
• Mrs. Anne Jensen, Principal             email:  ajensen@spnschoolomaha.org 
• Denise Smith, Secretary               email:  dmsmith@schools.archomaha.org 

• Michele Yates, Athletic Director          email:  meyates@archomaha.org  
 

Religious Education and Evangelization for St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament and Holy Name Parishes: 
• John Gencarelli, Director of Adult & Youth Evangelization (English)  email:  jgencarelli@archomaha.org 

• Monica Valles, Director of Religious Education for Youth (Bilingual) & Adult Evangelization (Spanish)    
                                     email:  mavalles@archomaha.org   
 

Holy Name Catholic Church (Journey of Faith sister parish):  402-451-6622  www.holynameomaha.org      
    Parish Office: 3014 North 45th Street, Omaha, NE 68104     email:  mrvallecillo@archomaha.org 
    Office Hours:  Tuesday through Friday,  9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. (Closed Mondays)  
             (Closed Friday, July 4.) 

 

St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament bulletin announcements:  
Please send requests by noon Wednesday in writing or by email to meramm@archomaha.org.  

The Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles -  June 29, 2025 

 

Saturday and Sunday Masses:   
Saturday   5:00 p.m.   - Holy Name (English) 
Sunday     7:30 a.m.  - St. Philip Neri (English) 
         10:00 a.m.  - St. Philip Neri (English) 
         12:30 p.m.  - Holy Name (Spanish) 
 

 

Sacrament of Penance:  
Thursday  5:30 p.m.-6:15 p.m. (Eng./Sp.) - Holy Name  
Saturday   4:00 p.m.-4:45 p.m. (Eng./Sp.) - Holy Name 
Sunday    6:45 a.m.-7:15 a.m. (Eng./Sp.) - St. Philip Neri 
Anytime by appointment with a priest.     

Weekday Masses: 
Tuesday     8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri  
Wednesday  8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - Holy Name     
Thursday    6:30 p.m. (Sp.)  -  Holy Name 
Friday     8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri  
 

Holy Days:   Please see the schedule in this bulletin.

Holy Mass and Sacrament of Penance Regular Schedule 

The Love of God Makes Us Do Great Things 
saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org 

Friday, July 4th - Independence Day 

9:00 a.m.  Mass (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri  

(Cancelations: 8:15 a.m. Mass and First Friday 

Exposition at St. Philip Neri are canceled.) 
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Sunday, July 6 Altar Servers Reader Deacon EMHC Music Ushers 

Fourteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 
July 6, 7:30 AM 

Joel Sutherland  
Andrew 
Sutherland 

Gerry Reinsch George 
Butterfield 

Mary Todd 
Jan Sammons 

  Norm Hanson 
Chuck Livengood 
Michael Ramsgard 

Fourteenth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 
July 6, 10:00 AM 

Charles 
Bohnenkamp 
Solomon Parys 

Ed Fink 
 

Brendan 
Kelly 

Kelli Brink 
Mary Fink 

Jean and 
Friends 

Eric Brink 
Carl Cramer 
Debbie Cramer 
Mark Lampe 

The Blessing and Imposition of the Pallium on 
Archbishop McGovern by Pope Leo XIV 
On Sunday, June 29, Pope Leo XIV will bless and impose 
the pallium on Archbishop Michael G. McGovern during 
the Holy Mass for the Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, 
Apostles, in St. Peter's Basilica in Rome. Watch the Mass 
live from Rome at 2:30 am Omaha time. EWTN will carry 
the Mass live and re-air it at 11 am. It can also be viewed 
on the Vatican News and EWTN YouTube channels. A 
video link and information on the history and tradition of 
the pallium are at: https://archomaha.org/pallium/ 
 

Holy Communion for the Homebound  
If you or a family member are homebound and would 
like to receive Holy Communion in your home, please 
contact Mary in the office.   
 

EMHCs for the Homebound  
We are updating our list of homebound 
parishioners and EMHCs who bring them 
Holy Communion. If you are an EMHC 
(Extraordinary Minister of Holy 
Communion) who brings Communion to 
those unable to come to Mass, or would 
like to serve in this way, please contact 
Mary in the office.  

SVDP call coordinator beginning Monday, June 30: April Collamer 
Immanuel Hospital EMHC Thursday, July 3: Theresa O’Neill 

 

A reading from the Holy Gospel according to St. Matthew 
When Jesus went into the region of Caesarea Philippi 
he asked his disciples, 
“Who do people say that the Son of Man is?” 
They replied, “Some say John the Baptist, others Elijah, 
still others Jeremiah or one of the prophets.” 
He said to them, “But who do you say that I am?” 
Simon Peter said in reply, 
“You are the Christ, the Son of the living God.” 
Jesus said to him in reply, “Blessed are you, Simon son of Jonah. 
For flesh and blood has not revealed this to you,  
but my heavenly Father. 
And so I say to you, you are Peter, 
and upon this rock I will build my Church, 
and the gates of the netherworld shall not prevail against it. 
I will give you the keys to the Kingdom of heaven. 
Whatever you bind on earth shall be bound in heaven; 
and whatever you loose on earth shall be loosed in heaven.”  

The Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles - June 29th 
             Vigil Mass:  Acts 3:1-10   Psalm 19:2-5  Galatians 1:11-20      John 21:15-19 
       Mass during the Day:  Acts 12:1-11  Psalm 34:2-9  2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18  Matthew 16:13-19   

Christ Handing the Keys to St. Peter, by Pietro Perugino  



The Week Ahead                           
 

Sunday, June 29  Solemnity of Ss. Peter and Paul, Apostles 
 6:45 a.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - SPN Church 
 7:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 10:00 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church  
 12:30 p.m. Mass (Sp.) - HN Church  
 

Tuesday, July 1   
 8:15 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
  

Wednesday, July 2 
 8:15 a.m.  Mass - HN Church 
 

Thursday, July 3 
 5:30 p.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - HN Church  
 6:30 p.m.  Mass (Sp.) - HN Church 
  

Friday, July 4  Independence Day and First Friday 
 9:00 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 (First Friday Exposition canceled. Parish Office closed.) 
  

Saturday, July 5   
 4:00 p.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - HN Church  
 5:00 p.m.  Mass - HN Church 
 

Sunday, July 6   
 6:45 a.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - SPN Church 
 7:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 10:00 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church  
 12:30 p.m. Mass (Sp.) - HN Church  
 2:00 p.m.  Baptism Class (Eng.) - SPN Parish Center 
 

SPN = St. Philip Neri Church    HN = Holy Name Church 
Masses are in English unless otherwise noted. 

To our fellow 
parishioners, 

Thank you for honoring us 
with the St. Philip Neri 

Spirit award and reception 
on June 15. We will 

continue to enjoy serving 
with all of you wonderful 
friends as much as we are 

able for years to come! 
Bernie and Nancy 

Bohnenkamp  
 

Cheerfulness  
strengthens the heart and 
makes us persevere in a 
good life. Therefore the 

servant of God ought 
always be in good spirits. 

-St. Philip Neri 

Liturgical Schedule and Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, June 30   
No Mass 
 

Tuesday, July 1 
8:15 a.m.  SPN  Mass:   Tony Poloncic + 
 

Wednesday, July 2 
8:15 a.m.  HN   Mass:    The Nasr and Farha Families 
 

Thursday, July 3 
5:30 p.m.  HN   Confessions (Eng./Sp.) 
6:30 p.m.  HN   Mass (Sp.):    Lucio Esquivel + 
 

Friday, July 4     
9:00 a.m.  SPN  Mass:   Memorial Society + 
(First Friday Exposition is canceled.) 
 

Saturday, July 5  
4:00 p.m.  HN   Confessions (Eng./Sp.) 
5:00 p.m.  HN    Mass:  The Fitzgerald Family 
   

Sunday, July 6   
6:45 a.m.  SPN  Confessions (Eng./Sp.)              
7:30 a.m.  SPN  Mass:  Sunny Dawn McColloch + 
10:00 a.m. SPN  Mass:  people of our family of parishes 
12:30 p.m. HN   Mass (Sp.):  Pedro Bahena + 

 

SPN = St. Philip Neri Church    HN = Holy Name Church 
Masses are in English unless otherwise noted.  

Parish Support: June 16-22, 2025 
 

Weekly Offerings 
 ParishStaq                     $ 1,169 
 ParishSoft                       $ 50 
Collections from Masses and mail             $ 5,519 
Total Weekly Offerings              $ 6,738 
Special Offerings                   $ 225 

  

ParishStaq is our new online giving platform 
for our parish. After June 30, 2025, our old 
online giving account (ParishSoft) will close.  
If you had a recurring gift in ParishSoft and 
would like to continue to make automatic 
donations, you can set up a recurring gift in 
our new platform, ParishStaq, or ask your bank to send 
automatic donations. If you do not have a cell phone or email 
address and would like to set up automatic donations, it can 
be done by phone or in person in the parish office. If you have 
any questions, please contact Mary or Ted in the parish office. 
Thank you and God bless you for your faithful generosity. 
 

Tithing Envelopes We have a new envelope company for 
those who want to receive envelopes for their donations. 
Envelopes are mailed every two months to save postage 
costs. To be added to or removed from our envelope mailing 
list, please contact Mary in the parish office. As always, there 
are additional envelopes for your use near the church 
entrances. Thank you for your generosity.   

Monday, June 30 through Sunday, July 6: St. Philip Neri 
ACTIVITY CENTER is CLOSED for Gym Floor Refinishing 

 



 

From the Pastor 

 

Solemnity of Ss. Peter and Paul  
This Sunday, June 29th, is the Solemnity of Saint Peter and 
Saint Paul. Because this solemnity outranks the 13th Sunday 
of Ordinary Time, all our Sabbath liturgies this Saturday 
evening and throughout Sunday will utilize the readings, 
psalm, and prayers for the solemnity. Ss. Peter and Paul, 
pray for us! 
 

Independence Day Mass & Closure 
To give gratitude and to intercede for 
our country, all are invited to attend 
a special Mass in English at 9 a.m. on 
Friday, July 4th in St. Philip Neri 
Church. Because of the holiday, the 
regular 8:15 a.m. Friday Mass and 
First Friday Exposition in SPN church 

are CANCELED on July 4th. Both the HN and SPN-BS parish 
offices are also closed on July 4th. May you and your loved 
ones have a blessed extended weekend and joyful holiday! 
 

Fr. Cook Away  
Fr. Cook will be away on vacation July 7-13. Thank you for 
your patience during these times and for any delayed 
responses. Please pray for his refreshment and safety. 
 

Weekday Morning Masses Canceled  
With Fr. Cook away on vacation July 7-13, the 8:15 a.m. 
weekday Masses on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday, July 8, 
9, and 11 are canceled. We apologize for the inconvenience 
but hope you will attend Mass at nearby parishes on these 
weekdays.  
 

Do You Receive Parish Updates?  
The fastest way to know what’s happening in our parishes is 
by registering for Flocknote, our parishes’ communications 
app that sends notifications to you by way of SMS text 
messaging and emails. You choose the manner of message 
delivery and which categories of information 
you’d like to receive and can opt out at any 
time by texting “stop”. It takes just a minute 
to sign up. Simply scan the QR code on the 
back of the church pews. It’s that easy! 
 

Becoming Catholic for Youth & Adults 
Becoming Catholic (R.C.I.A. or O.C.I.A.) is our process for 
anyone 8 years and older desiring to receive Baptism as a 
Catholic. It is also our process for any already baptized, 
Catholic adults (16 years of age and older) who are still in 
need of receiving Confirmation, Reconciliation, and/or First 
Communion. If you or a loved one would like to learn more, 
please contact the respective parish office OR one of our 
Becoming Catholic coordinators: 

• (Classes in ENGLISH) - Jodi Phillips at 
phillipsjm1@gmail.com 

• (Classes in SPANISH) - Sr. Beatriz Castañeda at 
bcastaneda@archomaha.org 

 

Baptism Classes 
Our Baptism preparation sessions in English and in Spanish 
are for expectant parents and for parents with unbaptized 
infants or small children under the age of 7, along with their 
potential godparents. 

• Classes in English normally occur from 2 p.m.-4 p.m., 
usually on the First Sunday of every month in the Parish 
Center (basement) of St. Philip Neri Church.  

• Classes in Spanish normally occur every other month on 
a Sunday from 3 p.m.-6 p.m. in the Holy Name Cafeteria. 

Participation in one of our preparation classes, either in 
Spanish or in English, is necessary to schedule a day and 
time for a Baptism in either HN or SPN churches. Formal 
registration and participation in the parish is a prerequisite, 
and pre-registration is further required to attend the class. 
Please contact the secretary of your respective parish office, 
Holy Name or St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament, to 
determine future classes and to pre-register. 
 

Religious Articles Holy Name Church sells beautiful and 
helpful religious articles after the weekend Masses on Sat. at 
5 p.m. and on Sun. at 12:30 p.m. The quaint, little shop is in 
the north hallway just off the church’s narthex (lobby). We 
hope you visit it and grow in faith and share it with others. 

A Treasury of Prayers pocket-size booklets were donated by 
an alum of St. Philip Neri Catholic School & Parish. They are 
located at church entrances. Please take one or several!  
 

Marriage: Source of Hope, Spring of Renewal. Pursue a 
Lasting Love! For resources to strengthen your marriage or 
advice for dating or engaged couples:   foryourmarriage.org 

Formed.org Our parish has a subscription to Formed. 
Formed has Catholic Bible studies, video, audio, children’s 
resources to help you grow in your relationship with Christ 
and His Church. To sign up, visit https://formed.org/signup, 
enter your parish St Philip Neri Church, and your name and 
email address. Formed also has an app for your phone. 



High School Youth Ministry 
 

July 18-20: Steubenville Youth Conference All youth will 
meet on Friday at 6:15 am at St. Philip Neri Church to pack 
the bus, assist at 6:30 am Mass with Fr. Cook, and board the 
bus to travel to Springfield, Missouri for the conference.  
 

Exciting Changes in Youth Ministry! 
We’re thrilled to announce a new chapter in High School 
Youth Ministry at St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament and Holy 
Name Church! This fall, we're moving from our traditional 
large group gatherings to a small group model that meets in 
mentors’ homes. These weekly gatherings will offer a more 
personal, faith-filled environment where young people can 
build stronger connections with their peers and grow deeper 
in their relationship with Christ.  
 

Small groups will begin meeting the week of September 14th 
and continue weekly throughout the school year. A few large 
group gatherings will also be planned throughout the year. 
 

Sign up by August 17th to reserve your spot! 
Use the link to register or scan the QR code. 
Let’s grow together in faith, friendship, and 
discipleship! 

https://forms.gle/1X21N13N29q1sD6d8     
 

Totus Tuus: A Joyful Week of Faith and Fun! 
 

Thank You for a Wonderful Week at Totus Tuus!  
Our 7th–12th grade youth had a fantastic time at Totus Tuus 
this past week! We’re so grateful to everyone who made this 
week such a joyful and faith-filled experience. 
 

A special thank you to the Totus 
Tuus Missionaries—Kyle, John, 
Katia, and Kylie—for leading our 
youth with energy, inspiring 
testimonies, and heartfelt prayer. 
We also extend our sincere 
thanks to Max Brown for 
generously volunteering his time 
and support all week long. 
 

We’re especially grateful to those who provided delicious 
dinners for our youth and missionaries: Anthony & Rachael 
Rivera, Mary Fink, Tom and Jan Sammons, Tom and Patty 
Carney, and Suzi Peklo. Every meal was truly appreciated 
and enjoyed! A special thanks to Jodi Philips for housing the 
female missionaries. Thank you all for your support in helping 
our youth grow in faith and fellowship.  
 

What an incredible week it was! Nearly thirty children in 1st 
through 6th grade joined us for the Totus Tuus Catholic 
summer youth day camp - and what a joyful, spirit-filled 
experience it turned out to be.  

The days were packed with 
exciting games, engaging 
activities, and meaningful 
lessons about the Sacraments, 
our Catholic faith, the power 
of prayer, and the beauty of 
the Church. Each day, the 
children also prayed the 
Glorious Mysteries of the 
Rosary, growing in both 
knowledge and devotion.   
 

We extend a heartfelt thank 
you to our amazing youth 
helpers - Lucio Garcia, 
Charlie Bohnenkamp, and 
Lucy Peklo - for their kindness and leadership throughout the 
week. A very special thanks to our dedicated adult volunteers, 
James Pieper and Magaly Ramírez, whose presence and 
support made everything possible. 
 

And to those who lovingly provided meals for our missionaries 
and volunteers - Irene Gordon, Cristina Heredia, Deisy 
Andrew, Sarah Bohnenkamp, Mitzy LeClair, Jada Miller, and 
Sandy Leininger - we are so grateful for your generosity. 
 

 

Totus Tuus could not happen without the support of our St. 
Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament and Holy Name parish 
communities. Thank you to all the parents who encouraged 
their children to participate in this special week of faith, 
friendship, and fun. Your support made a lasting difference! 
 

Young Adults (Ages 21-35) 
 

For other events in the Omaha area, please go to the 
Omaha Young Adults website: www.archoyoungadults.org, or 
join slack at https://archoyoungadults.slack.com/.  
 

Religious Ed & Sacramental Prep 
 

Catechists & Helpers Needed: We need more volunteers for 
our 2025-2026 Religious Education year. If you feel the call 
to serve the Lord by evangelizing our children as a catechist 
or helper in our Religious Ed program, please contact our 
director of Religious Ed for children, Monica Valles, at 402-
455-1289, ext. 804 or mavalles@archomaha.org.  
 Pray the Rosary 

https://forms.gle/1X21N13N29q1sD6d8


Mr. Casey LaMotte 
 

St. John Vianney Seminary 
Discipleship III 

 

Saint Robert Bellarmine Parish 
Omaha, Nebraska 

 

As a parish and school, we are praying for the 
Seminarians of the Archdiocese of Omaha.  

 

Prayer for Priests by Saint John Vianney 
O God, please give your Church today  
many more priests after your own heart.  
May they be worthy representatives  
of Christ the Good Shepherd. 
May they wholeheartedly devote themselves  
to prayer and penance; 
Being examples of humility and poverty; 
Shining models of holiness; 
Tireless and powerful preachers of the Word of God; 
Zealous dispensers of your grace in the Sacraments. 
May their loving devotion to your Son Jesus in the  
Holy Eucharist and to Mary his Mother  
Be the twin fountains of fruitfulness for their ministry.  
Amen. 

 

Blessed Virgin Mary, Queen and Mother of the Clergy,  
pray for us! 

ST. VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY CORNER 
“Give and it will be given to you; a good 
measure, pressed down, shaken together, and 
overflowing, will be poured into your lap. For 
with the measure with which you measure will 
in return be measured out to you.” (Luke 
6:38)  

 

The SVDP Society has just completed the first quarter of 
2025 in which we received over 100 calls for assistance! We 
provided help with utility bills, rent, food, and household 
goods. One particular request was from a single mother of 
three who was relocating due to an abusive situation and 
just needed the basics to start over. We were able to 
partner with the NE Department of Health, All Communities 
Outreach, and the Food Pantry to help the family get caught 
up on their utilities and move forward one step at a time.  
 

Many of the situations that we encounter in the calls for 
assistance are complicated and involve our SVDP volunteers 
teaming up with other agencies in our area to help resolve 
the problems the families are facing. We can be The solution 
or many times a Part of the solution, but either way we can 
offer prayers and support to those who call St. Philip Neri-
Blessed Sacrament in their time of need.  
 

As we celebrated the Easter Season and the Resurrection of 
Jesus, we were especially thankful for the prayers and 
support we receive from our Parish Family - we could not do 
this alone! Please continue to help us on our Mission of 
Charity and also in our support of the Holy Name Food 
Pantry. Canned goods, pasta, and breakfast cereal are 
popular items requested and the need is always growing. 
Since the beginning of January we have contributed over 52 
sacks and 12 large & small boxes of groceries to the pantry!  
 

Thank you! From St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament SVDP 

 

KNIGHTS 
NOTES 
 
A Knights Mass will be Sunday 29 June at 10 am Mass. 
Knights and their families will be able to sit together in 
marked/reserved pews. All Knights are asked to wear their 
Blue KC Polo Shirts!  
 

A Belated THANK YOU to all who attended our last KC 
Pancake Breakfast on Sunday 08 June. All Profits will go to 
future Council Needs. We apologize for running out of some 
items. We just didn't foresee such a big crowd after the 10 
am Mass. The Council still thanks everyone for your 
continued support! 
 

Just a Reminder: We can only accept Aluminum Beverage 
Cans. No Pie Tins, No Steel Cans of ANY KIND, No Plastic 
Bottles. Also, no bottles of dish soap, hair extensions, or the 
odd sweat sock! (Yes, we have REALLY found those while 
sorting the Alum Cans!) 

SALT (Sages, Advisors, Listeners, Laughers, Teachers, Talkers) 
If you haven't connected with a 
member of our SALT parishioners, 
please consider sending a note or card, 
making a phone call, or visiting. For 
addresses or phone numbers, please 
contact Mary in the parish office. Our 
SALT members are Theresa Andrews, Gerald & Pat Hodges, 
Phyllis Huser, Jean Jones, Jim Kimble, Fred Maycock, Mary 
Miner, Rich & Rita Muff, Sharon Olson, Bob & Fannie Parker, 
Carol Parks, Pat Potter, Carol Schade, Donna Thibodeau, 
Michael Tillotson, JoAnn Todd, and Jane Vlcek. Thank you to 
all who are helping them stay in touch with their parish. 

Exposition of the Most Blessed Sacrament 
is normally offered at St. Philip Neri Church 
Monday through Friday 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. (the 
final hour being 8 p.m. to 9 p.m.) in the 
Prayer Chapel. On First Fridays, Exposition is 
from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. in the church proper. 
On First Friday, July 4, Exposition is canceled.  
 

More dedicated adorers are needed. If you 
are interested, please call/text our Eucharistic Exposition 
coordinator Joann Feller at 402-215-5532.  
 

Adoration hours without Exposition are available anytime. 
There is a church door with a code for entry. For details and 
the door code, please contact Mary in the parish office. 



 

21st Annual Fathers and Sons - Together Forever  
July 12-13, Saturday 8 am to Sunday noon, at St. Benedict 
Center, Schuyler, NE. Retreat for fathers (grandpas, too) and 
sons ages 11-17. Opportunities for deepening the faith of 
fathers and the growth of their sons into mature manhood 
in the context of the Catholic faith. Talks by fathers and 
sons, lots of one-on-one time, Mass, opportunity for the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Adoration and Benediction, 
morning prayer, hayrack ride, water balloons, game night, 
and fathers against sons dodgeball! For questions, call Ed 
DeSimone 402-679-1841. To register, call the St. Benedict 
Center at 402-352-8819.  www.fathersandsonstogether.org  
 

Camp Fun & Faith for Girls: High School July 7-10. 
Scholarships available. Register at midwest.prosanctity.org 
under the Camp Fun & Faith tab. For questions: 
camp@prosanctity.org or 402-289-1938. 

V2 Virtus et Veritas Catholic Camps for Young Men  
Summer Camp for Young Men entering 6th through 9th 
grade. Week 1: July 13-19 (registration open), Week 2: July 
20-26 (waitlist). 7 days and 6 nights at Camp Kateri 
Tekakwitha, McCool Junction, NE. This camp is full of fun, 
engaging activities, personal growth, inspiring worship, and 
spiritual development. https://v2ministries.org/adventures/ 
 

Christian Humor 
• People who can fall asleep quickly freak me out…             

I mean, don’t they have thoughts?  
• Paper cut: A tree’s final moment of revenge.  
• How many roads must a man walk down before he 

admits he’s lost?  
• Who says nothing is impossible? I’ve been doing nothing 

for years.  
• On the surface, cool as a cucumber. On the inside, 

squirrel in traffic.  
 

Holy Name Calendar Club  
July 8 is the deadline to participate in the Calendar Club. 
Please consider buying a ticket ($25). There are 365 chances 
to win a $50 prize and even more on First Fridays and holy 
days. Tickets are available after weekend Masses at Holy 
Name in Our Lady Store or in the rectory during office hours. 
If you have any questions, call Kathie Hahn at 402-201-3757. 
 

The Way, a healing retreat for survivors of abuse. The 
women’s retreat will be July 18-20 at Our Lady of Good 
Counsel Retreat Center in Waverly, Nebraska. This is a three
-day guided meditation and prayer retreat for healing of 
heart, mind, body, and soul. To register, contact Mary Beth 
Hanus at mbhanus@archomaha.org, 402-827-3798.  
 

St. Pius X Parish Ann’s Attic Clothing Sale & Garage Sale 
July 10-12: Thursday & Friday 9 am-6 pm, Saturday 9 am-
noon at 6905 Blondo St. In the Gym: gently used clothing for 
all ages and sizes. On Friday, buy 1 bag & get 50% off 2nd 
bag. On Saturday, free clothes (free will offering). In the 
Parish Center: furniture, kitchen ware, pictures, books, etc. 
Donated items accepted July 5-8. www.stpiusxomaha.org 
 

Friday, July 11 at St. Patrick Church, Gretna 
Fr. Ssonko Fundraiser for St. Mary’s Primary School in 
Busaabala, Uganda - Invest in Hope: Educate Youth for 
Brighter Tomorrows. Tickets are in the St. Patrick Gretna 
parish office or website: stpatricksgretna.org/father-ssonko-
fundraiser/. For questions, please contact Megan Seamann, 
meseamann@archomaha.org, 402-332-4444. 
 

St. Peregrine Mass  
Saturday, July 19, 11 am at Our Lady of Sorrows Chapel, 
7400 Military Ave, Omaha. Individuals and families seeking 
the intercession of St. Peregrine, patron saint of those 
dealing with cancer, are invited to a special Mass offered for 
those who are ill and their loved ones on the third Saturday 
of every month. Questions: Sr. Linda Hess, OSM, 
stperegrine@osms.org, 402-951-3092. 

A Joyful Gathering: Highlights from the Women’s Breakfast 
Last Sunday morning, the Parish Center was filled with 
laughter, conversation, and the warmth of community as 
about 40 women of all ages gathered for the annual 
Women’s Breakfast hosted by the Guardian Angels Circle. 
While the sun blazed outside, the cool, welcoming space 
inside provided the perfect setting for reconnecting with old 
friends and meeting new ones. One of the most beautiful 
aspects of the event was seeing women from across 
generations together - young women mingling with older 
women of the parish as they shared some of their wisdom.  
 

This year’s theme, "Growing in Faith," reminded us that as 
well as nurturing our own relationship with God, we are 
also called to plant seeds of faith in those around us - 
through acts of kindness, hospitality, and active 
participation in our parish life. All were invited to think of 
new ideas for building community. One fun suggestion - 
perhaps a winter beach party - sparked smiles! You don’t 
have to belong to a circle to get involved - there’s always 
room to jump right in or if you so desire, even start a circle 
with a group of friends.  
  

Lois and Linda Leimbach, mother and daughter crocheters, 
shared their heartfelt ministry of crocheting baby blankets 
for Bethlehem House and invited all to donate yarn. (You 
can drop off yarn in the basket under the St. Joseph altar.) 
  

We also gave a grateful nod to April Collamer for her 
dedicated years as Altar Society treasurer, as she hands on  
the money bag to Trish Mantich. And special shoutout to Jo 
Lohmeier, who jumped right in immediately by taking the 
servers’ white aprons home to wash and starch - thank you, 
Jo!  
 

A big thank-you to everyone who attended, shared ideas, 
and helped make the morning special. A special thank you 
to all who provided a delicious breakfast and even gifted a 
potted plant to each guest. And thank you to Josh Buell, our 
honorary helper and only male attendee, for lending a hand 
where muscle was needed! 



 

 

  

Please help our 
SVDP Council 
make a 
difference by 
bringing non-
perishable 
items (such as 
canned soups 
or vegetables) 
and putting 
them in the 
large wooden 
bins in the 
church or by 
putting spare 
change in the 
Poor Boxes. 

Knights of 
Columbus 
Council 5287 
Our Parish 
Knights of 
Columbus  
are accepting 
aluminum 
cans again!  
Please drop off 
your cans in 
the church 
parking lot on 
the WEST side 
of the KC shed, 
in the area 
between the 
shed and the 
hedge. 

 

 



 


